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Please find below my summary of the CN4 related highlights from the CN#26 and SA#26 plenaries. 

Over all issues 

A second workshop with TISPAN on IMS for fixed broadband was agreed.  CN & SA supported the dates of March 30-31, 2005. 
An Umbrella Feasibility Study Work Item (SP-040928) was approved in SA.  This will attempt to coordinate work ongoing in the SA1 All IP Network Feasibility Study, the RAN Study on Evolved UTRA and UTRAN, SA1 & SA2 3GPP WLAN Interworking WIDs, the SA1 Session Continuity WID, and the SA2 IMS over Fixed Broadband WID.
A LS was generated to the 3GPP OPs to start the Rel 6 transposition process towards ITU-T SG-19 (NP-040602).  This LS will be populated based upon the list of specs from TSG#26.
There was some concern by member companies in having meetings in "hard to reach" locations.  The working procedures require that meeting reflect the geographic diversity of the participants, however chairs should be sensitive to these issues when selecting venues.  There is no change to the already planned meeting venues.
Reorganisation 

A joint meeting of CN and T was held to discuss the PCG approved transition to CT.  CT will consist of all the CN WGs + T2 and T3.  The following was agreed:
- The CT ToR (NP-040626) was agreed.  This must be approved by the PCG. 
- WG renaming defaults, meeting numbering, file naming, and file storage conventions were agreed (NP-040627) 
- WG elections (for groups that will be in CT) will be delayed until after the March TSG elections (NP-040627) 
- WGs are by default considered "old" after the transition unless CT decides differently (NP-040627) 
- There will be 3 TSG vice chair positions in CT at the March TSG elections. (NP-040627) 
- An initial meeting of CT (CT#27) will be held on Friday afternoon (March 11, 2005).  The scope of the meeting will be to discuss possible WG reorganization.
CN4 will become CT4.

Activities to be taken by CN4: 

The following are items and actions requested by the CN and SA plenaries for the CN4 WG:

CN4’s CR 23.003-93 on “Definition of Alternative NAI” is returned to CN4 for further discussion (the linked CR in NP-040509 of CN1 is referred back as well) due to the response of GSMA IREG. GSMA/IREG does not agree on the proposal to reserve nonroutable.3gppnetwork.org domain name as a dummy address.

CN has seen two possibilities to continue:

-GSMA reconsiders their decision and agreed to reserve a domain name which shall never be used in a DNS server

-SA1 to change the current I-WLAN network selection service requirements.

CN has agreed to send a LS (NP 040622) to GSMA, GSMA IREG, SA1, CN1 and CN4 to bring this opinion to these groups.

CN noted that the next GSMA and GSMA/IREG meeting is after the working group meetings in February. To receive a response from this meeting was seen as to late. CN would appreciate to get a response earlier.  

The CN4 reflector is agreed to be used to discuss the issue on alternative NAI. Delegates are asked to trigger a discussion in GSMA and GSMA IREG.  CN4 Chairman was asked to start the discussion, the discussion is ongoing.

The goal of the discussion is to get responses from GSMA, GSMA/IREG and SA1 to the next meeting of CN1 and CN4 in February.

I was asked to start and coordinate the discussions with CN1, CN4, GSMA IREG, and SA1 to find a way around this problem.  The CN4 mailing list should be used for these discussions.

CN1 is requested to review the latest version of 33.878 (early IMS security) for consistency.  Note that this TR will be renumbered to a 900 series TR.
It was noted that the Pr (to AAA server) and Pp (to PDG) presence interfaces (and possibly other interfaces) are not currently being addressed in CN.  CN4 should include or exclude this work in Rel 6 and inform SA2 so they can align the architecture accordingly.
All outstanding Rel 6 items should be completed by March.  For any not completed, "Release 6 submission form" must be filled in to justify continued inclusion in Release 6. A template is given in SP-040932 which is also attached to this document.
Note that the supporting companies are still required to introduce the appropriate contributions into the Working Group to ensure that the actions occur.
